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Federal Library Funding 

1. In March, the Trump administration proposed the elimination of federal library funding (the Library Services and Technology Act at $183.6 million and Innovative Approaches to Literacy at $27 million) and the Institute for Museum and Library Services.

1. Since then, ALA has been working with our members to defeat these proposed cuts to library funding by urging all Members of the House and Senate to sign separate “Dear Appropriator” letters in each chamber and for each program to support these critical programs and IMLS.
 
1. Member response and results have been very strong so far:

2. 42,000 emails sent to Congress via Legislative Action Center and thousands of telephone calls

2. National Library Legislative Day attended mid-effort for Senate by overflow capacity crowd of 530 with 1000+ registered for Virtual Library Legislative Day

1. The House letter was signed by a record 144 Members for LSTA and 146 for IAL, increases of 64% and 18% above 2016, respectively

1. Senate letter signed by record 45 Members for LSTA and 37 for IAL, increases of just under 33% and 20% above 2016, respectively.

1. A new Corporate Committee for Library Investment, co-conceived by ALA and Gale/Cengage, has been formed to advocate for libraries and their economic impact; launched with 25 companies, CCLI membership stands at 95 including 3 national trade associations representing industry sectors including technology. 

1. Our next step, in close collaboration with Chapters and COSLA, will be to urge all Members of the key House and Senate Appropriations Subcommittees on Labor, Health, Human Services, Education, and Related Agencies (“Labor H,” for short) to support IMLS and full LSTA, IAL funding. 

1. Campaign to reauthorize LSTA through Museum and Library Services Act will also be forthcoming shortly once related legislation is introduced.

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Over the next weeks and months, we will need every member to be involved, to make calls, to send emails, and to bring others into advocating for library funding. Stay tuned!

Annual Conference Update
· As of June 16th, Annual Conference preregistration stands at 19,498.

· This compares with 14,254 at the same point last year in Orlando, and 19,351 the year before in San Francisco.

Membership

· The total ALA membership roster at the end of May 2017 stood at 56,603. This is 4% lower than May of last year, and is reflected in most division memberships as well.
 
· Two divisions, United for Libraries and ALSC, had membership growth this year. All ALSC new members receive a personalized welcome packet from an ALSC member, a handwritten postcard from an ALSC board/committee member, and personal telephone calls and/or emails from ALSC leaders 

· Sixteen round tables increased membership: EMIERT, FAFLRT, GAMERT, GLBTRT, GODORT, LearnRT, LHRT, LIRT, LRRT, LSSIRT, NMRT, RMRT, SRRT, STORT, SustainRT, and VRT. 

· Student memberships stands at 7,439. This is 5.7% less than last year, driven by lower enrollments in MLIS programs (down from a high of 21,000 to 15,000). The number of chapters participating in the joint ALA-chapter student membership has grown from 26 to 43. 

· ALA launched its one-stop student member portal, ‘Start Here. Go Anywhere’, allowing student members access a world of useful information at a single point rather than searching scattered web pages that contain student information. 

ALA Budget update
· As of the end of April, total ALA showed a net expense of $2.9M, which was larger than originally budgeted for the period due to lower revenues than expected from the General Fund and Divisions. A net expense is typical at this time of year due to the timing of Annual Conference revenue.

· Following Midwinter, ALA management revised revenue expectations for the General Fund based on midyear performance, and reduced expenses for the second half of FY17;

· Given strong ACRL conference results, positive signs for a successful Annual Conference, and strict expense management, ALA continues to be focused on General Fund break-even and meeting the FY17 budget for ALA as a whole.

· The FY18 budget will be revisited in October, based on final FY17 results, and adjustments made as required. 

[bookmark: _Hlk485388144]Executive Director Search
· After 15 years serving as Executive Director, Keith Michael Fiels will be retiring on July 31st.

· Senior Associate Executive Director Mary Ghikas will be serving as Interim Director until the new Executive Director is on Board.

· The job has been posted, and the current timetable for selection of the new ED includes face to face interviews with finalists by the Executive Board in October.

· Past President Courtney Young is chairing the selection committee that will be identifying finalists for face to face interviews.

· The goal is to have a new Executive Director on board for the Midwinter Meeting in 2018.

[bookmark: _Hlk485389724]Hillary Clinton
· Former Secretary of State Hillary Clinton will be the closing conference speaker.

· While we are waiting for final instructions from the Secret Service, we want to make members aware that they need to arrive early, and that the doors are likely to close prior to the start of the session.

· They should also come prepared to check luggage and bags, which may not be allowed in the auditorium. If this is the case, a bag check will be provided close to the entrance.

· More information will be included in Cognotes as it becomes available.
 


